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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

July 1, 2010
1:00 p.m., A201a
Committee Members:

Present:
Brett Bell, Lonny Bosselman, Tom Davenport, Kanchan Farkiya (Student Rep), Dan Gutowski, Dane Lindsay, Dan Willkie
Excused: 
Allen Andersen, Peter Fong, Fred Garces, Kathleen Werle
Absent:
Nick Gehler, Jeff Higginbotham
Guests:
Lou Ascione (for K. Werle), Jim Bray, Rick Covert, Sandi Trevisan

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· May 6, 2010 (Ascione/Farkiya) MSC with corrections.
2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)
B. Bell reported that the Task Force has not met since last Facilities meeting but provided the following campus parking updates.  Lot #3 has been closed but the campus has more than enough capacity in lots 1 & 2 for summer student parking.  There is a concern parking will be tight for the fall 2010 and spring 2011 semesters.  With lots 1 and 2, the temp lot near the I-building and overflow parking off Hillary, will be able to accommodate our students.  D. Gutowski indicated he will look at the possible use of Hourglass Park parking midsummer.  One issue we have is that visitors to Hourglass Park who park in lot 1 have to walk over two mediums to get to park.  D. Gutowski suggested looking at flow patterns for pedestrians walking to the park.  B. Bell indicated we will look at where people tend to walk and possibly install pavers at a later date.
3) Campus Smoking Policy (B. Bell)

This item will be kept on the agenda as an ongoing discussion.
4) PV Project Update (L. Bosselman/J. Bray)

J. Bray reported that as of this meeting, the project is still on track.  R. Murphy will be following the project to make sure the hired company has equipment needed to complete the work on time.  The intent is to start the work during the 2nd week of July, closing the west end of lots 1 & 2, with the completion prior to the fall semester start.  Committee members expressed concern about the project being completed on time.  J. Bray indicated the company is being incentivized to make the deadline.  S. Trevisan asked if there are any plans for signage regarding the project with a positive tone since we will be tearing up new lots.  B. Bell responded that the campus has been provided adequate communication regarding the project but we need to inform our students and the community.
New Business

1) Campus Signage (B. Bell)
Information item – B. Bell reported that the District hired a consultant to provide the entire district with a cohesive signage plan.  A sub-committee including members from the campus Marketing and Facilities committees has been meeting with the consultant.  The Committee was presented with the proposed plan for building, room, marquee & way-finding signage for Miramar.  D. Gutowski asked about Hourglass Park signage, whether it should be kept consistent with the campus or separate and mentioned the entrance to the park needs signage and lighting.  The consensus was that park signage is consistent with campus the campus since it is on the college property, as long as campus rooms and City rooms are separately identified.  There is a plan to have a master directory for Hourglass Park which should help with way-finding and identifying college as opposed to City rooms.
2) Proposed New Administration & Fire Tech Buildings (B. Bell)

Information item – B. Bell reported originally in Prop S/N plans Public Safety was going to move off campus and Continuing Ed. was to move into A200.  After much discussion, the current proposal is to have the Police/Sheriff’s Academy remain in A200, Fire Technology be moved on campus into a new building to be built adjacent to the W-building, building a new Administration building at the north end of campus near the W-building behind LLRC and move Continuing Ed. to A100.  J. Bray mentioned an admin building is in the master plan but is not a bond project.  S. Trevisan commented that one advantage of originally having Cont. Ed. in A200 was to allow them their separate entry/area of campus.  She asked if there had been discussion of having Academy staff moved to the new fire tech building.  B. Bell indicated it was discussed and several options were given but the current proposal is what was most agreed to.  Programming needs for Fire Tech/EMT as well as Cont. Ed. were considered.  We need to support the function of campus.  Continuing Ed.’s first choice was A100.  One thought is that most Cont. Ed. students will continue on to take Miramar classes; therefore we want to strengthen our partnership with Cont. Ed.

The President’s Office, Business Office, Reprographics, Mailroom, Stockroom, Student Services, Office of Instruction, and Articulation will be moved to the new admin building.  Secondary effects are that we will need to relocate the men’s/women’s locker rooms, science classroom, speech and general classrooms, A111 and Academy storage areas.  There have been discussions of using E100 for locker rooms and A111.  B. Bell reported the programming process for the new admin building has been started.  The plan still needs to go through COC and be approved by the Board, to request a change in planned use of S/N funds.  The EVOC course will not return to Miramar Campus.   G. Beitey is participating in a work group that is still discussing to have the course located at NTC.
Announcements
1)
N/A
Next Meeting

Thursday, August 5, 2010, 1:00pm, A201a
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00pm.
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